
Civix 
Level 1, 87 Albert St 
Auckland Central, Auckland, 1010 

24 November 2021 

182 Kepa Road, Orakei – Ministry for the Environment (MfE) Fast Track Application – Civil Engineering 

This letter has been written to provide comment on Civil Engineering matters relevant to the Fast-Track Application for 182-
184 Kepa Road and 8 Kurahaupo Street, Auckland. Discussed in this letter are Site Access , Earthworks, Three-Waters Servicing, 
Scheme Plan, and Utilities.  

Site Access 

The site currently has three individual vehicle crossings to access the existing dwellings. One access exists from Kepa Road and 
two are currently provided on Kurahaupo Street. The proposed development will remove all existing vehicle crossings, and 
provide the site with a single access approximately 6m wide from Kurahaupo Street.  

An assessment to determine the approaching access and vehicle crossing grade will be undertaken to determine if a sufficient 
vehicle platform can be installed to meet the requirements set out in the Auckland Unitary Plan. Should this not be achievable 
given the difference in levels from Kurahaupo Street to the Level 1 basement, consideration will be given to ensure vehicles 
travel at a reasonable speed as they approach the footpath i.e. speed hump within boundary. Proposed vehicle turning (85th 
percentile from the Auckland Unitary Plan) will be assessed to ensure the arrangement complies withing the requirements of 
the Auckland Unitary Plan 

Proposed Vehicle Crossing Assessment: Location of new vehicle crossing proposed on Kurahaupo Street.. 
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hydrant to be 75m from the farthest point within the dwelling. Parking locations for trucks require a minimum 4.0m wide legal 
access. Given the locality of hydrants in the surrounding area, the site will comply with the relevant requirements.  

Unit Title Plan 

The apartment block will be provided with a typical unit title. Proposed units will be allocated with relevant parking lot(s). The 
unit tile will need to provide an easement for the for the wastewater drainage from the neighbouring property 180 Kepa Road. 
An easement in gross will be provided to relevant utility suppliers cabling into the site. A body corporate will need to cover the 
water usage for the site.  

Power, Telecom, and Gas Supply 

B4uDig plans received 15/10/15 show the following infrastructure aligned outside the proposed development boundaries: 

 Various Chorus underground telecommunication cables 
 Vector Fibre  
 Vector MP4 Gas main 
 Vector 400V & 11,000V – 6,600V power cables below ground 

The two Kepa Road sites are currently supplied power through an above ground connection. All proposed utility connections 
are proposed to remain underground, and will be coordinated with Vector and Chorus in due course.  

Should you have any questions in relation to any of the above, please feel free to contact the undersigned on 02040762923 or 
via email sam.brady@civix.co.nz. 

Kind Regards, 

Written By: Reviewed By:  

 

  
Sam Brady Myles Ridl 
Civil Engineer Senior Civil Engineer 
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